
Advisory Council Meeting 

Wednesday, October 27, 2021 

 

Present: Miguel Valenzuela, Lisa Yauck, James Mireles, Charles Kelly, Ronnie Watson, Barry Willis, Kerry 

Symons and Cassi Laxton 

New Business 

• Headcount and contact hours for Academic, CTE, Dual Credit, and CE were discussed.  Mrs. Laxton 

provided the council with comparative information for all respective areas.  Academic Headcount is 

130 students in Fall 2021, 147 from Fall of 2020, and 129 from Spring of 2021.  Of the 130 current 

students, 48 of those are Pathways students.  Perryton Cosmetology was discussed as having 15 

college students and 10 dual credit students in the current class.  Dual Credit comparative numbers 

are 90 students in Fall 2021, 94 students from Fall of 2020, and 84 students from Spring of 2021.  Of 

the 90 current dual credit students, 36 are Pathways Seniors.    

• Upcoming plans were mentioned as follows: 

o There have been several on campus faculty added for the 2022 Spring Semester.  Kevin 

Cummings is scheduled to teach ACCT2301, Joe Ogden is set for BUSI1301, Kim Francis for 

MATH0303 and MATH0101, Heather Vanosdol is scheduled for ENGL0101, Stacy Smith for 

EDUC1100, Monica Hernandez for FYIS0301, and Janet Cummings for PSYC2301.   

o Mrs. Laxton informed the board of the need to find instructors for English and Spanish.  Lisa 

Yauck mentioned contacting Erica Johnson for Spanish.  Cindy Randolph’s name was also 

given as a potential faculty member.   

o Student activities planned include October: Veteran Bags, November: Thankful Baskets and 

All Campus Thanksgiving Dinner, December: Snacks for Finals. 

o Continuing Education activities include GED ongoing, CNA instructor found (Haylie 

Rodgers), TCOLE classes held include Explosive Recognition on Sept 24th, Legislative Update 

on October 13th & 26th, and upcoming TCOLE classes scheduled are Legislative Update on 

October 30th, Hybrid Gang Class on November 2nd and 3rd, ALERRT Training and 

Interrogation Techniques.      

o Industry and community partners utilizing the campus include Perdure Petroleum, DCP, 

Perryton ISD, Leadership Perryton, Coffee Memorial Blood Drive and Independent Driving 

School.   

o Other discussion centered on changes to the CDL Program.  Due to law changes, CDL classes 

need to include both theory and behind-the-wheel training which requires program equipment 

as well as additional curriculum and instructors.  O&B Tank Company has come forth with a 

donation of a truck (2014 Freightliner Cascadia 113 Daycab) and trailer for the program.  FPC 

plans to seek other industry partners for the expected expenses for this program.   

o Cassi informed the board of another donation of office supplies and equipment from Gorman 

& Phillips Construction Company.   

• Mrs. Laxton told the board of a change in the member representation from the Perryton Community 

Development Corporation on the council.  The Perryton CDC member is now Frosty Hickerson.  

She noted that the previous member was sitting in the Vice Chairman position and asked if another 

member would be interested in filling that position.  Ronnie Watson agreed to step into the Vice 

Chairman position.  Other advisory members suggested included Kelley Judice from OGH, Noon 

Vela from Agricultural Industry, and someone from Western Equipment possibly.   


